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GWRRA                   Region N            May  2013             NC District                 Chapter NC–C2

www.c2goldwings.jimdo.com

“The Wingin’ News” 

Meetings held at PARKSIDE CAFÉ in Pine Level the 1st Tuesday of each month: It is Located on Hwy 70 ALT East, I-95 Exit 97, 2 miles on the right past the Robbins Nest Restaurant. We eat at 6:30 and meet at 7:30 PM.

FRIENDS for FUN, SAFETY, and KNOWLEDGE   

  _______________________________

THE WINGMASTER STAFF

Chapter Directors

Ronald Barbour &
919-422-1094
ronaldbarbour45@yahoo.com 




Frankie Medlin

919-632-2314
fpmedlin@yahoo.com   

Asst. Chapter Directors
Kerney and

919-524-7751
     




Connie Eason

919-965-8830      cbeautysho@aol.com                                                         

Chapter Chaplain


Chapter Couple                  Charles & Sue Langley






Chapter Treasurer
Jim Hairr

910-891-4697
jhairr@embargmail.com
Chapter Educators &
Sammy and

919-440-0084

Ride Coordinators
Shari Langley



Member Enhancement Coordinator




Sue Langley

919-735-7899

Sunshine Lady

Jody Ayars

252-246-0286
jodlyn@ymail.com                           

Goodies Coordinators
Danny Ayars

252-230-6790
dkayars@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor

Judy Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
50/50 Coordinator
Jim Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
Reporter


Linda Hairr

910-891-4697
 jhairr@embarqmail.com 

Webmaster

R.J. McLamb

919-894-0803
 rjandjan@nc.rr.com 

Motor Awareness Coordinator


Special Events

Kerney and

919-524-7751 

Coordinators

Connie Eason

919-965-8830
  cbeautysho@aol.com 

                                                              NC DISTRICT STAFF

NC District Directors        Andrew & Vickie Butcher     336-861-7140          vbbutcher@aol.com           

ADD East                          Walter & Bernadette Snider   919-661-6518          f2cd@nc.rr.com    

District Educators              Wayne & Elva Grant              910-577-7601          nc-mac@ec.rr.com    
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     We are past the cold freezing weather and into the wonderful sunny days of our riding season.  Please ride all you can and enjoy the ride, but most of all use all of the safety tips and education that you have gotten from GWRRA classes or Rider Educator talks.  We have had to slow down on our traveling some; we were meeting ourselves coming back when we were on our way to a gathering or event.  

     Since our last newsletter, we traveled to Asheville with our buddy, Joe Straughan, to help him load up that beautiful bike I told you about in last month’s newsletter.  I was so excited to be able to get on it and ride it out to the street and up on the trailer.  Linda Hairr even got a picture of me on it and I believe I was even better looking riding it.  Anyway, it was exciting to help Joe go get it.  I can’t think of anyone better to be the proud owner of it, if I couldn’t add it to my list of bikes in my stall.  Jim and Linda Hairr, Joe, Frankie and I went up there Friday afternoon and went to Asheville’s gathering Saturday morning, then back to Morganton for their gathering Saturday night.  Then on Sunday after church, we headed to Fayetteville to their gathering. We had seven C-2 members there.  Our traveling C-2 Chapter Couple, Charles and Sue, headed out on their own on Tuesday night of that week to Thomasville for their gathering.  We weren’t able to go to Burlington for the excitement of the marble game on March 28, but C-2 was well represented, Jim and Linda Hairr, Sue and Charles Langley, Sammy and Shari Langley watched Alison Lee from Dunn reach in the bag and come out with the wrong color marble.  That leaves only one marble in the bag for the lucky person whose ticket is drawn at their gathering April 25.  That lucky person will go home with over $3,000. 

     March 29, we headed to Taste of Heaven Campground for a good night there playing marbles, laughing and talking.  We camped along with Joe and Willa Austin, Kerney and Connie Eason, Pat and Billy Ray Joyner.  Saturday morning brought many bikes into the campground for Dunn’s Funfest and what a great Funfest it was.  Well done, Corky and Alison.  Our April gathering at Parkside on Tuesday night was well attended.  Then on Thursday night, we headed to High Point for their gathering, along with Charles & Sue Langley.  Saturday, April 6, we headed to Monroe for their Open House along with Jim and Linda Hairr, Charles and Sue Langley, and of course we found ice cream on the way back.    Then on April 8, Sue and Charles went to Charlotte’s gathering on Monday night and then headed over to Forest City on Tuesday where Jim Hairr, Frankie and I met up with them for Forest City’s gathering.  And we were the farthest away, so we brought the Region N Plaque back home with us.  Jim Hairr is a good chauffer, if you ever need one.  On Thursday night, we headed to Greensboro along with Charles and Sue and tried to capture the Tarheel Traveler Plaque, but Elizabeth City was there and took it home with them.  I was so worn out by that time, we had to take a break for me to rest from all the excitement of the month.  I couldn’t miss Garner’s gathering on April 18, where we had a good group of C-2 members, I think we had 10 there.   Charles and Sue have continued to represent C-2 very well, as they have continued to travel even when we haven’t been able to travel with them.  Jim and Linda Hairr have traveled with them several times. Thanks, Jim and Linda, for going along.  

     The first Motor Awareness Seminar was held in March after the Garner gathering and several more have been held in April.  Charles and Sue have attended two of them this month.  If you have not attended one yet, be sure to check the chapter announcements on the web site for one that you can attend.  Let’s make sure all of our members attend one this year. 

     Hopefully some of our members will be attending the Tennessee and the South Carolina Rallies and will have a report for us at our May gathering.  High Point will be having their Open House on May 4th and Cary will host the Ride for Kids on May 5th.  Hopefully we will have good representation at both of these events.

     Plan to be with us at our May gathering on Tuesday, May 7, at Parkside Restaurant.  We will have the Region N Plaque to give away and will probably have a big crowd.  Be sure to give all of our visitors a big welcome and make them feel at home.  C-2 Rider Educator and Ride Coordinator, Sammy and Shari Langley will be announcing our ride pot for April and giving it away.  

     There are lots of events for us to enjoy in May and June.  Pay close attention to May and June Calendar for upcoming events that you might be interested in attending.  Contact some of our members and plan to go as a group.  Make a ride of it.  We hope we will be able to attend some of them.  

     We really appreciate all the dedication, hard work and commitment each one of you continues to give us.  We need your support more than you will ever know.

Travel, ride, and enjoy the ride…………

Let’s ride for FUN, FRIENDS and SAFETY……..RIDE SAFE!!                                                                                                               

Ronald Barbour and Frankie Medlin

C-2 Team Leaders

(919-422-1094)     (919-632-2314)

Ronaldbarbour45@yahoo.com and fpmedlin@yahoo.com    

Just a little note from Frankie…… Ronald is riding the couch a lot lately and hasn’t felt up to riding the trike.  Be sure to keep him in your prayers and he loves getting cards!


Ronald Barbour, 2420 NC Hwy 42 West, Clayton, NC 2
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For:

Ronald Barbour
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    Max Matthews      May 9th                             Jim & Judy Bankston    May 14th
    Judy Bankston       May 17th

Sayings About Mothers

Behind every successful child is a mother.

It’s the mother who can cure her child’s tears.  (African Proverb)

God could not be everywhere; therefore He made mothers.  (Hebrew Proverb)

A mother’s love never ages.  (American Proverb)

If mama ain’t happy, ain’t nobody happy.  (Anonymous)

The mother’s heart is the child’s schoolroom.  (William Thackeray)
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Hey from your Chapter Couple!

     This month’s news is going to change.  We’ve been almost everywhere, so here goes…..

     In honor of our wonderful CDs, Ronald Barbour and Frankie Medlin, Charles and I want to say “thank you”.  The first time we met them a kindred spirit was ignited.  They have given us a very special friendship.  We have traveled together many miles, made U-turns, made almost wrong turns, but they have never turned us away.  We have shared our life stories, laughed, cried, coughed and sighed.  Still we never get tired of being together.  They’ve taught us to play marbles, to be good at most if not all adventures.  We’ve seen the snow fall, the rain fall and the leaves fall.  We’ve seen laughter, love, and above all the light of Christ in their lives.  Ronald and Frankie are the best traveling partners we’ve ever met.  We eat at the finest restaurants (Golden Coral) and the least expensive (McDonalds). All of it is great when you are having fun with good friends.  We have seen lots of dogs and some of them looked like they needed a home, but Frankie and I would say, “No more dogs!!”  We’ve been all the way across North Carolina, from the mountains to the coast.  There has never been a dull moment in any hour!  We even know their dog is Casey and our dog is Candy.  Is that a surprise?  I told you we know all about one another.

     So with our love we say ” Thank You” for the beautiful gift of friendship you have given to us.  If Charles sees a dog that he can’t resist, he’ll ask Ronald for advice.  We love you folks!!!

Charles and Sue Langley

**************************************************************************************

Life’s Little Instructions

[image: image14.wmf]Compliment three people every day.

Say “thank you” a lot.

Say “please” a lot.

Sing in the shower.

Be the first to say, “Hello”.

Treat everyone you meet like you want to be treated.
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 Friends For Fun, Safety & Knowledge

Starting This Riding Season

     Winter is finally gone, so let the riding season begin! Maybe you have recently taken a CPR/First Aid class or a seminar or two during this past off-season. This means you are better prepared to help in case one of your riding buddies has an accident or a health issue, or you are prepared to be a better co-rider. Now you are available to spend more time riding now that the season is here. Hopefully you have also taken time to make sure your motorcycle is ready to go, too. You may have done a T-CLOCS, or changed the oil, replaced worn tires, kept your battery charged, or discovered that you needed a new one and replaced it. 

     There are other things that you can do to be at your best out on the road, too. Many of us will be out on the road before MSF or GWRRA Rider Courses are offered. So what else can you do to get in the right frame of mind and tune up your skills right away? There are a few things you can do as an individual or in a group (such as with your fellow chapter members) to be prepared to ride safely and with skill before the season is even two weeks old. 

     First, you can practice your skills in an empty, quiet parking lot with smooth pavement that is free of loose gravel or sand. Find an empty church or a school parking lot, or some unused out-of-the-way space at a shopping center safely away from moving vehicles. Choose a time when it is unlikely to be busy, (e.g., a school lot on Sunday) as your safety is of the utmost importance. Work on braking, turning, curves, stopping while in a curve (remember to straighten the handlebars before braking!), and turning when pulling away from a stop. When you practice alone, always remain vigilant to vehicles encroaching on your space.

     Second, how about participating in a Parking Lot Practice? Also referred to as a PLP, this is an activity that many Chapters hold at the chapter level. The exercises in a PLP are all spelled out in the Cornering Practice Guide along with tips to execute the skills correctly. Talk to your Chapter Educator about holding a Parking Lot Practice for your chapter, or if there is a Facilitated Parking Lot Practice scheduled near you.

     Third, you can attend a Team Riding Seminar. This Rider Ed seminar is available for presentation at your chapter, and may be available at some District rallies. This seminar is particularly good to hold at your chapter because the folks who are normally part of your riding team can all hear the same Team Riding tips. Why would you sit through a Team Riding Seminar? One reason is because most of us ride to various places around the state with our riding friends. And if you know what to expect from the others in your group – your team – you will be more likely to trust them. You will trust them because you’ll know they are all going to ride safely and predictably in a staggered formation. That is what the Team Riding Seminar provides you. 

     Getting back to the bike for a minute, if you have new tires on your bike for the new season, know that the tire manufacturers recommend that you take it easy on those tires for the first 50 – 100 miles. That means go easy in the curves and easy on acceleration to prevent slide-outs. The reason is because the surface of the tire will be slickest (slippery) when new. There are a couple of common explanations why, but the result is the same – reduced traction. The rubber will get scuffed and roughed up enough over that distance during normal riding and the tire’s grip will improve. Be particularly careful with new tires on painted stripes and metal plates, and all surfaces that are slick even when your tires aren’t. 

     Remember that practice in a parking lot, by yourself or with others, is good for all of us after the long off-season. It is even more beneficial and important if you recently bought a new or used motorcycle. Get to know that new-to-you bike and how it handles in a safe environment. After brushing up your skills, you’ll be ready to go out and enjoy a safe riding season!

Ride Smart & Be Safe!

Bruce & Melissa Thayer
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C-2 

Chapter Educator

EAT, MEET and GREET

     Frankie Medlin, half of Chapter Director, opened the April gathering by asking for prayer for the sick and also for those traveling.  Frankie said a verbal and silent prayer.  Ronald Barbour, other half of Chapter Director, and recognized all NC-C2 members. 
      The Couples Plaque was brought to the NC-C2 gathering by NC-D2 New Bern.  The plaque was won by Thomas and Kelly Grissett of NC-K2 Fayetteville.  The  drawing for a free meal was won by Marty Chandler of NC-F2 Garner.  Kerney Eason, Asst. Chapter Director, introduced the guests.

     The Vest Drawing was won by David Knight of NC-F2 Garner.  David received additional tickets for the 50/50 drawing.  Sammy and Shari Langley had the drawing for the NC-C2 Ride Pot.  The Ride Pot was for $59.00 and was won by Jim Hairr.  

Sammy Langley, Ride Coordinator, talked about what to do if it is raining.  “Reading the Pavement” means being aware of road conditions. The co-rider also has responsibilities.  The co-rider is an extra pair of eyes when it comes to safety.  Also, be sure to socialize with other bikers that you meet and promote your chapter.

     Jody Ayars, Sunshine Lady, read the birthdays and anniversaries.  Sammy Langley, Ride Coordinator, told of up-coming rides.  Door prizes were given away.

50/50 winners were :  $50.00  Thomas Grissett NC-K2 Fayetteville

                                    $50.00  Jim Hays NC-S2 Sanford

A drawing for strawberry-fig jelly was held at the end of the meeting.  Winners were:

[image: image17.wmf]Pat Joyner            NC-D2 New Bern

Jody Ayars           NC-C2 Smithfield

Linda Hairr          NC-C2 Smithfield

Pat Joyner            NC-D2 New Bern

Marty Chandler   NC-F2 Garner

Reporter: Linda Hairr                                                   

 

 

SPECIAL RIDE

     On Tuesday, April 16, 2013, The Healing Wall was brought from South Boston, VA to Goldsboro, NC.  It represents Veterans from the Viet Nam War who gave their lives for us.  Our Smithfield, NC- C2, Chapter was represented by Charles Langley, Joe Austin, Sammy and Shari Langley.  They left Goldsboro at 7:30 AM along with two or three Hundred motorcycles.  Along the way others joined to escort the wall back to Goldsboro.  Many people showed support all the way back.  When the Wall arrived in Goldsboro, the streets were lined with folks waving flags and with shouts of thanks to our veterans.  It was a heart-warming welcome!  The Wall was escorted by firemen, policemen, the Sheriff’s Department, and motorcycles.  It was an exceptionally beautiful afternoon for the arrival to Wayne Community College.

     Thank you to all the military for what they have done and what they continue to do for the United States of America ---Land of the Free and Home of the Brave!!!

P.S. Ronald Barbour gives a salute of appreciation to C2 for their part of the escort.

[image: image18.png]EsTi977





[image: image7.wmf]
�





From Your Chapter Team         Leaders,


Ronald Barbour and


Frankie Medlin








Happy Anniversary
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Introducing C-2’s  2013


CHAPTER COUPLE


Charles and Sue Langley
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Remember Memorial Day!


May�27th      
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